


The 39th Meeting of the Board of Directors of East of

Scotland Public House Limited  was held in the Courts at

The Prestoungrange Gothenburg on January 26th 2008
Present:
Much Hon. Baron of Prestoungrange [Chair]



Much Hon. Baron of Dolphinstoun



Lady Prestoungrange



Mathew Wills Yr of Prestoungrange



Sylvia Burgess [Secretary]

 Invitation:
Partners in Black Laurie & Taylor LLP
 1.
Minutes of the 38th Meeting of the Directors held on November 26th  2007 at The Prestoungrange Gothenburg 

Agreed:

1.1
That these were a correct record.

2. Matters Arising




Keeper of The Arts & Crafts
Confirmed:

2.1
That Pat Fox has continued as Keeper on 




report to East of Scotland in consultation with BLT LLP. 




GothMember Development

Reported:

2.2[a]
[Minute 07/38/2.2]
That the Barons Courts Charity 



which issues its Membership cards has received notice from 




BLT LLP of changes proposed to benefits to card holders.

Agreed:

2.2
To advise BLT LLP to be careful to give proper notice 




of changes to card holders.

Reported:
2.2[b]
That Richard White and Rob Jarvis had completed the  website functionalities at some considerable investment and that Kristine Cunningham had agreed to assist in part to ensure they are effectively used.  



2008 Gothenburg Centenary Taskforce




2.3
[Minute 07/38/2.3]
That implementation of the

programme was in the hands of Gillian Hart and John Lindsay 

and the Burnsathon as its first marker event had been successful 

in achieving its goal.




Redundancy Settlements for Staffs at the Gothenburg 




2.4
[Minute 07/38/2.4]
By the Company Secretary that

all redundancy procedures fro staff had now been completed.
3.
Sub-Lease with Black Laurie & Taylor LLP 
Reported:

4.1
By the Finance Director that the transfer of the lease at

New Year’s Eve 2008 to BLT LLP had gone without a hitch 

although some short term reciprocal arrangements re banking 

online transfers had been accommodated.




4.2
The Heads of Agreement accompanying the Sub-Lease

had seemingly addressed all the significant issues. 
Confirmed:

4.1
That a Transfer Working Group led by the Finance 
Director Mathew Wills, with Lynn Drummond, Sylvia Burgess and Anne Taylor shall see to the implementation during the period January/ March 2008 of the detailing set down in the Sub-Lease and Heads of Agreement, for final report to the year end meeting of the company to be held in April/ May 2008.
4.2 That BLT LLP had completed the beverages stock 

check prior to New Year’s Eve as the bench mark for assets transferred at cost by the company to the new leaseholders.

4.3 That the Company Secretary had still to arrange for the  

inventory check by an external agency.
Thanked:

4.1
BLT LLP’s Partners for pro bono assistance in the 



orderly transfer of trading under the new Sub-Lease and 



assured them of all appropriate support in the coming months.

Reaffirmed:

4.2
That the company’s bookkeeping would be transferred 




to Sharp Hine & Burgess LLP in Buckingham at the earliest 




opportunity in 2008.
5.


Future Schedule for Meetings of Directors

Confirmed:
5.1
That the next and 40th Meeting of the Directors will be held after the end of March so that reconciliations can be completed in all respects for the transfer of the lease to BLT LLP, book keeping to SHB LLP  and other matters arising – or earlier as necessary on the call of the chair.
